


Subject: Letter of Support for Housing Development at 418 Hunt Ave

To Whom It May Concern,

My name is Evon Dixon, and I currently live in the duplex at 418 Hunt, which shares the
double-lot with the proposed single-family home. I’m writing to express my strong support
for the Special Use Permit. As someone who actually lives on the property, I can
confidently say this proposal makes sense. The planned house will fit in nicely with the rest
of the block. I’ve seen the plans, and I think it will look great.

I also appreciate that this project won’t impact my living situation. It’s refreshing to see new
housing being added without pushing anyone out. That’s not something we can always say,
and I’m genuinely grateful for it. I’m also glad the project will not only include oƯ-street
parking for the house but also for my use.

Thank you for your time and I hope you’ll approve this Special Use Permit.

Sincerely,

_______________________

Mobile User
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Q[
ZRXbXVc
bT
PdeRP̂̂
[f
̂bRTVc
̂UeeTRb
gTR
bhP
eRTeT̂Pi
WTV̂bRUWbXTV
Tg
bhPX̂VcYP
gQ[XYf
hT[P
Qb
jkl
mUVb
noPp
̀
Q[
bhP
eRTePRbf
TZVPR
Tg
jqq
QVi
jqrmUVb
noP
QVi
jqs
mUVb
noPp
̀
hQoP
]PPV
Q]YP
bT
ZQbWh
bhP
VPXch]TRhTTi
cRTZQVi
bhRXoP
Q̂
[TRP
QVi
[TRP
hT[P
TZVPR̂hXe
TebXTV̂
hQoP
]PWT[P
QoQXYQ]YP
ToPRbhP
YQ̂b
gPZ
fPQR̂p
thP
VPXch]TRhTTi
X̂
oPRf
iXoPR̂P
XV
]Tbh
QRWhXbPWbURP
QViRP̂XiPVWf
QVi
bhP
eYQV̂
gTR
jkl
ZXYY
]P
Q
cRPQb
QiiXbXTV
bT
bhP
VPXch]TRhTTip
̀QŶT
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June 18th  2025 

 

Richmond City Council 

900 East Broad Street 

Richmond, Virginia 23219 

 

President Newbille & Members of Council, 

On behalf of RVA YIMBY, we write in strong support of Ordinance No. 2025-080, which would 

permit the construction of a new home at 418 Hunt Avenue in the Providence Park 

neighborhood. 

We understand that concerns about change and rising costs are real. But saying no to homes 

like this doesn’t protect affordability — it worsens scarcity, fuels displacement, and reinforces 

the exclusionary zoning patterns that shaped Richmond’s housing landscape in the first place. 

Notably, some opposition has come from residents who purchased nearby homes and now ask 

the city to deny others the same opportunity. In a city facing a housing shortage, we simply 

cannot afford that kind of gatekeeping. Blocking modest infill doesn’t stop demand — it just 

forces new and longtime residents alike to compete for an artificially limited supply. 

Approving this permit means making space in a walkable, well-connected neighborhood for one 

more household to live near jobs, transit, and community. It’s a small but important step 

toward housing justice — and toward building where it makes the most environmental sense. 

We urge you to support this ordinance. 

Your neighbors, 
Andrew Bryant, Joe Carlisle, & Will Wilson 
City of Richmond Co-Leads 
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